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RETIREMENT PARTY

A Retirement Party for John and Isabel Ferrier
will be held Saturday, July 29th at 8:30 p.m. in
the Moose Hall, Terrace Bay. Live music and re-
freshments.

All residents of Terrace Bay and surrounding
district are welcome.

USE OF SCHOOL & RECREATION FACILITIES
OUTLINED AT BOARD MEETING

A .S. Gordon, vice-chairman, presided for the
meeting of The Lake Superior Board of Education,
held in Marathon on July 17th, attended by eleven
other members, E.J. Morgan, Director of Education;
C. van Eeden, Business Administrator, and H.J.
Boudreau, Accountant.

Expenditures for the month of June listed at
$322,698.90 were approved.

Also approved was the revenue and expenditure
budget for the calendar year 1972 as follows: -

Total elementary - $1,223,255.00 Total Secondary-
$1,806,322.00 which includes the following amounts
to be raised through local taxation: Elementary -
$521,570.00 and Secondary $686,133.00.

The hiring of an assistant for the Trainable Re-
tarded School was approved, preferably a parapro-
fessional, effective September 1972.

Donat Cry's tender for transportation of Trainable
Retarded children for the school year 1972-73 in

the amount of $3,000.00 was approved.
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ECONOMIC DECLINE RESULTS IN
KIMBERLY-C LARK LAYOFFS

Recent action taken at the Terrace Bay mill, of
which the whole town and indeed all of Canada is
aware, was made necessary by the general downward
trend of the Pulp and Paper Market.

Facing the position of operating at a loss, Kimberly
Clark realized that serious action must be taken fo
offset this trend.

In line with procedures set in other divisions as
well as many companies other than Kimberly-Clark
all part of a belt-tightening policy, Kimberly-Clark
regretfully announced that in addition to the lay off
of 45 hourly paid workers which tock place in April,
the Administrative and Supervisory Staff must be cut
by approximately 15%. Serious consideration was
given to this matter, before the final decision was
made .

The amalgamation of the Terrace Bay Mill Manage-
ment Staff and the Longlac Woodland Division falls
in with long range plans for the Terrace Bay Mill to
keep operating and hopefully show a profit, so that
those who are still employed at the mill will be
assured of continuing their jobs.

To Mr. Ferrier, who has chosen to take an early
retirement and enjoy his new home in Renfrew, we
offer sincere congratulations on a job well done over
the years he has spent in Terrace Bay.

To Mr. Grant Puttock, the newly appointed Man-
ager of the Terrace Bay - Longlac division, we say
welcome to our town. We hope your stay will be a
happy and peaceful one.




